
ZA Report for September 9, 2019 PC Meeting 
 
Approved Applications 
Howell Storage Shed 
 
Pending Applications 
Flanigan Seasonal Dwelling: Scott McChesney submitted an application, representing Brigid Flanigan et al. of Portland, OR, for a 
24’x32’ two-story seasonal cabin on land the Flanigan family owns off Kent Hollow Road. The 26-acre property is in the Resource 
Management and Forest Conservation Overlay Districts, where a seasonal dwelling is a conditional use. Access is by a right-of-way 
and a bridge that also serves the adjacent Saunders and Gaudreau properties. The application was referred to the DRB on 7/16/19 
and is posted at the town office. The DRB will hold a warned hearing for the application at the September 9 meeting. Scott 
McChesney also has a school board meeting in Rupert on September 9 starting at 6:30 PM. He expects to be at the town office by 
7:30 PM for the hearing. 
 
Northshire Properties Foundation Replacement: John Baker of Northshire Properties submitted an application to replace the 
foundation of the house at 220 Route 30, which he recently purchased. The crawlspace foundation has deteriorated. He is planning to 
lift the house and pour a new crawlspace foundation, raising both the crawlspace and house floors. If possible, the house first floor 
level will be located at least 1’ above the base flood elevation, though a BFE determination is yet to be made. The house location is 
planned to stay the same. The property is in the Village Residential District and in the Flood Hazard and Fluvial Erosion Hazard 
Overlay Districts. A permit is therefore required. The anticipated project cost is approximately 33% of the dwelling value noted on the 
lister card, so the work is not expected to be a substantial improvement as defined in Section 2.10 (L)(21) of the regulations. 
Nevertheless, we have been in contact about the project with our Regional Floodplain Manager, John Broker-Campbell. He expects to 
attend the September 9 meeting to discuss the project, even if it doesn’t need to be formally referred to him. We have asked John 
Baker to provide something in writing regarding the cost of this and any other work planned over the next three years to complete the 
application. He is aware of the meeting, but I don’t know if he is planning to attend. 
 
O’Connor Residence: We received an application from Cheryl and Jim O’Connor for two dormer additions planned for their house at 
259 Dorset West Road. Their project also includes door and window replacements, siding repair as needed, and other interior 
renovations that are not subject to permitting. 
 
Jones Residence Shed: We received an application from Laurie Jones for a new 12’x20’ shed to be located on her property at 1683 
Kent Hollow Road. The application notes a building location 100’ from the road but doesn’t include a sketch or other information. 
Laurie has since said that their building has been delivered and set on site. It appears to be suitably located. I will try to make a sketch 
map showing the approximate location to accompany her application. 
 
Potential Projects 
Peter and Anne Buck have developed a sketch plan for a 24’x41’ new building to replace their existing house at 365 Hidden Valley 
Road. This footprint is apparently 1’ wider than and the same length as the current house. The property is in the Resource 
Management District and is about 0.31 acres in size. The house appears to be partially within the Flood Hazard Area and a portion of 
the property is in the River Corridor as well. The house also appears to be partially within the road right-of-way. We met on site about 
the project with our Regional Floodplain Manager, John Broker-Campbell, who expects to attend the September 9 meeting to discuss 
it in more detail. The Buck’s have also contacted a surveyor about determining a base flood elevation (BFE) for the project, since the 
Zone A Flood Hazard Area does not include a determined BFE. One possible approach involves shifting the house location further 
from the road, out of the right-of-way and Flood Hazard Area but still within the River Corridor, which would not require a BFE 
determination. Peter Buck is preparing an application but has not submitted it yet. He expects to attend the meeting to discuss it as 
well. 
 
Donald Campbell and Kirk Marckwald have been in contact recently regarding the Marckwald property. Mr. Marckwald provided the 
following information, edited slightly for clarity: Over the past few years we (the town) have had some discussion with the owner’s 
representative concerning a 242-acre parcel that lies above the intersection of Routes 315 & 153. The owner has been working with 
adjacent landowners and the Vermont Land Trust to try to fashion a comprehensive solution, consistent with guidance that the DRB 
discussed with the Vermont Land Trust. This solution will probably be implemented in two phases: first later this year a proposed two-
lot subdivision for that portion of the property that will be assigned to the Vermont Land Trust, followed by disposition of some or all of 
the remaining parcel in the following year or so. More information will presumably be forthcoming. No application has been received to 
date. 
 
At its August 27 meeting the Selectboard approved a conceptual plan sketch establishing the boundaries of the +-2-acres of town 
green land to be purchased by the Rupert Village Trust. The surveyor will be working to formalize this plan. An application will follow 
once the boundaries have been confirmed. 
 
Other Business 
As noted above, our Regional Floodplain Manager John Broker-Campbell expects to attend the September 9 meeting to discuss 
projects at two properties located in the Flood Hazard Area. I suggested to him that the DRB might be willing to put these items at the 
beginning of the agenda since he will be traveling a distance back home after the meeting and Scott McChesney expects to be at the 
town office by about 7:30 to represent the Flanigan application. Hopefully we can accommodate that schedule. 
 
 
September 8, 2019 
John La Vecchia, Jr., ZA 
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